
  
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
To:   All Select Health of South Carolina Providers 
 
From:  Select Health Provider Network Management 
 
Date:   May 1, 2025 
 
Subject:            Important Taxonomy code requirement on claim submissions 
 

Summary:  Beginning June 1, 2025, Select Health will require taxonomy codes on all claim submissions. 

In order to comply with Federal Regulations, all providers and facilities providing services to Select Health members, must 
enroll with South Carolina Department of Health and Human Services (SCDHHS) for each specific NPI, Taxonomy, and 
location combination to continue serving beneficiaries.  Beginning June 1, 2025, Select Health will no longer accept claim 
submissions for providers who are not registered with SCDHHS.   

When submitting claims to Select Health, typical providers must use the NPI of the ordering/referring provider and the NPI 
and taxonomy code for each rendering pay-to and billing provider. 

Field 
number 

Field 
description 

Instructions and comments Required or 
conditional 

Loop ID Segment Notes 

33b Other ID 
Number 

Required:  when the billing 
provider is an atypical provider 
and does not have an NPI 
number: 
 
If using NPI in field 33a, enter 
the taxonomy code in 33b and 
the qualifier “ZZ” in the box to 
the left. 
 
The NUCC defines the following 
qualifiers: 
 

• ZZ:  Provider 
Taxonomy 

 

R 2000A 
2010BB 

PRV03 
REF02 
Where 
REF01=G2 

Titled Provider 
Taxonomy Code 
(strongly 
recommended for SC) 
or Reference 
Identification Qualifier 
and Billing Provider 
Additional Intentifier 
in the 837P. 

24l ID Qualifier Enter the ID qualifier identifying 
the number in the shaded area 
of 24J if it is a non-NPI. 
 
ZZ:  Provider Taxonomy 
 

R 231OB MN108 
REF01 

Titled Reference 
Identification Qualifier 
in the 837P. 
 
The Other ID Number 
of the rendering 
provider should be 
reported in 24J in the 
shaded area. 

We appreciate your continued support and care you give to Select Health members. 

If you need assistance regarding this communication, or other issues, please contact your Account Executive.  Visit the 
Provider section of the Select Health website for more information, news, and resources for providers.  


